

## **Dunmore Jr. Bucks Football and Cheer League Meeting July 8, 2020**

7:04 Meeting called to Order by President John Mecca

Minutes accepted from last meeting

### **Treasury Report**

- Balance \$32, 555.75
- Outstanding bill to Battaglia's for \$4,045.00 for banquet gifts
- Insurance will need to be paid

### **Cheer**

- ACC Meeting on 7/6/2020
  - Competition is cancelled with a vote of 14 to 1
  - It was decided each team will do a 2 minute routine at halftime of every game
  - Looking for ideas of what to do for graduates-possibly a one night ceremony
  - The girls will not wear masks while cheering however if they leave the field they will need to put one on
  - Looking to cut down on the number of days a week for practice to 2 days a week
  - Roster turn in will be in September
  - Some leagues were ordering new uniforms for cheer and are looking to see if we can do an alternative this year such as T-shirts & leggings
    - We suggested T-shirt & shorts for the warmer games and T-shirt & leggings for the colder games
    - All were in favor of no uniforms this year

### **Football**

- As of this meeting we were starting no earlier than 8/3 however it may get pushed back
- ACC is meeting every two weeks to discuss any changes or updates that come up as we are following the PIAA rules. Next meeting is 7/16
- Helmets are due to return the last week of July first week of August

### **Booster**

- Current balance in account \$760.00
- Will be placing a list of events they host on our webpage [dunmorejrbucks.com](http://dunmorejrbucks.com)

### **Old Business**

- Registration- Every team currently has a roster with enough registered to play/cheer
  - If the season is cancelled anyone that paid will receive a full refund

- Field-We currently are not authorized to use the Dunmore High School field
  - John needs to check in with Mr. Finan after 8/17 when their new COVID plan goes into effect
  - We may have the ability to utilize St Anthony's however there may be a conflict due to softball tournaments
- Coaches and anyone interested in coaching were asked to stay after the meeting for an additional meeting
- Coaches- We are still in need of coaches and anyone interested please let us know
- New Logo-passed around what we received from Battaglia's
- Safety protocols are being reviewed by a subcommittee formed by the ACC
  - Children will need to be evaluated before every game with a temperature check along with a parent's sign off answering a few questions every day before practice

### **Open Forum**

- Kevin McHale-the high school is utilizing a google classroom form daily for parents to fill out prior to coming to practice and suggested we utilize a similar format
- Jason Carter-asked who would be handling the evaluations daily of the players/cheerleaders. Also who is handling all of the protocols if someone informs us they may have been exposed to the virus
  - John stated it would be handled by the Team Coaches
  - John stated we have to report it out to the ACC and follow all of their protocols that are in place.

Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm